AT THE PUBLIC MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on the 5th day of May, 2014

Present


Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman



George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman



Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman





Paul I. Ruggiero, Councilman

Also Present

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town



James Osborne, Town Engineer



Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk



Brenda Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk
      Meeting called to order at 7:15 p.m.


1. ROLL CALL

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG

Michael Leroy of South Dix Avenue led the pledge.

3. MOMENT OF SILENCE
4. CHANGES TO AGENDA
Add on Item 6B: Department Head Reports.
5. APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the audit in the amount                      of $1,561,581.39 for vouchers 141855 to 142041.  The motion was seconded by   Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman          Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
6. BLOCK BEAUTIFICATION AWARD TO COLDEN PARK

A plaque was presented on May 5th to Colden Park Homeowners Association for 
                  
the Outstanding Project to help beautify our town.  Sam Paduani accepted the plaque   
on behalf of the Association.  There were several members of the Association present         
in the audience.  A duplicate of the plaque is now on permanent display on the wall of 
 
the hall in Town Hall.  The entire Board wanted to thank Sam for this great improvement. 
       A.   CODE COMPLIANCE: Unsafe Building Hearing

       Thomas Dubetsky, Asst. Fire Inspector/Safety Officer, spoke to owner Gerald 
     
       Hokanson on April 22, 2014 with regard to taking down the unsafe barn at    
       

       156 Brewer Road.  
The owner stated that he has been contacted by two (2) barn 
      
       reclaimers as they will use the wood to restore historical buildings.   Mr. Dubetsky 
    
       stated that the barn is a hazard and he is very concerned.  Councilman Woolsey 
       
       would like the barn to be down by the middle of June.  Councilwoman Greene asked 
     
       that an update be given by Monday, June 2 and Councilman Ruggiero asked for an 
     
       update as soon as possible.   Mr. Hokanson will let us know as soon as a decision            
       is made.
       MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to declare the barn located at 156        

       Brewer Road unsafe and move forward to take the barn down.  The motion was          

       seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

       VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman              

       Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

      B.   (ADD ON): Department Head Reports

      Les Cornell, Building and Grounds, reported the following:
- 
 The vestibule is in place and is a huge success.

- 
 The on-site storage facility is half filled.

- 
 Shelving has been completed.

- 
 Will purchase new windows, entry door and surveillance system.
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                    Assessor John Venezia reported the following:
· The tentative roll for the current year has been completed and as of today no grievances have been expressed.

-
John will be in attendance on the following dates and times:  May 5th thru May 9th 
between 8:30 a.m. and 3:30 p.m.; May 13th between 7:00 p.m. and 9:00 p.m.;               
May 17th between the hours of 9:00 a.m. and 12:00 p.m.
-
The Board of Assessment Review will meet on Tuesday, May 27, 2014 between  
4:00 p.m. and 6:00 p.m. and the hours of 7:00 p.m. and 9:00 p.m. to hear and 
examine all complaints in relation to assessments on the application of any 
person believing himself/herself to be aggrieved.
7. ENGINEERING

Release of Landscape Bond H&L Rentals

The landscape for H&L Rentals, Cornwall Builder’s Office, Route 52 was inspected on 
April 18, 2014. The site was well-manicured and all landscaping appeared to be in good 
condition.  Release of the landscape security is recommended at this time.  The bond 
recommended in a memo dated May 21, 2007 was $15,508.  Half of the landscape bond 
amount was recommended to be released last year in a memo dated October 29, 2013.
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to release the landscape security.  The motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman          Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
8. ACCOUNTING 
Payroll Transfer 

Transfer of payroll in the amount of $42,600.00 from 1440.1 Engineer payroll to       3410.0 Fire payroll.  Councilwoman Greene questioned that this is the remaining                   salary to the end of the year and was confirmed by Jim Osborne, Engineer.
MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to transfer payroll in the amount of $42,600.00.  The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman          Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

9. BOND RESOLUTION: Approval

Meadow Hill South Sewer District Parallel Relief Sewer Main Project: The Board          
adopted a Public Interest Order following the public hearing on this matter, Bond   
Counsel has requested that it be recorded in the County Clerk’s office and should 
take place within 10 days of the date of adoption.  Mark Taylor, Attorney for the           
Town of Newburgh is requesting that the Town Board readopt the following Order:
Bond Resolution Authorizing the Issuance of $1,160,000 Bonds of the Town of  Newburgh to pay the cost of the increase and improvement of the facilities of the Meadow Hill South Sewer District in the Town of Newburgh.  

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to readopt the following Order.  The    motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman          Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to readopt the attached Resolution, (Meadow Hill South Sewer District Parallel Relief Sewer Main Project Our File Nos. 801.145; 800.1(B)(3)(2014).  The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman          Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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10. ANIMAL CONTROL

       A.   Expenditure from T-94 Account 

       Animal Control Supervisor Chantel Haight is requesting authorization to use the         

       T-94 account to pay for veterinarian services from Newburgh Veterinary Hospital                

       in the amount of $1,989.93.

       MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve using the T-94 account                      

       to pay for veterinarian services in the amount of $1,989.93.  The motion was      

       seconded  by Councilman Ruggiero.

       VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman 

       Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
       B.   Purchase Video Recorder
             Request to purchase one (1) 16 channel Open Eye E24161 1 Gig embedded video     

             recorder from D-BEN Security Systems, Inc. of Newburgh at a cost of $1,485.00 and  

             one (1) 19” monitor for $145.00.  The total purchase being $1,630.00 to be taken     

             from the T-94 account.  The security cameras installed at Animal Control will also                      

             be viewable from the Police department.
      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve using the T-94 account to    

      pay for the purchase of one (1) video recorder and one (1) 19” monitor in the amount    

      of $1,630.00.  The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
      VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman 

      Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

      Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
11. BOARD APPOINTMENTS
A.  Ethics Board (2 Appointments) 
      Reappointment of Donna Burgess to the Ethics Board.  Donna is the Town    

      employee on the Ethics Board, as required by Town law.
     MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve Donna Burgess for   

     reappointment to the Ethics Board, for the term expiring December 31, 2018.                                   

     The motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

     VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman 

     Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
     Appointment of James L. Eberhart, Jr. to the Ethics Board.

     MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to appoint James L. Eberhart, Jr.                    

     to a vacancy on the Ethics Board, the term expires July 31, 2015.  The motion                

     was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

     VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman 

     Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
B.  Zoning Board of Appeals
     Appointment of Darrin Scalzo to the Zoning Board.
     MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to appoint Darrin Scalzo to the

     vacancy on the Zoning Board of Appeals.  The vacancy was created by the 

     resignation of Brenda Drake, and expires on December 31, 2015.  The motion                    

     was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

     VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman 

     Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
C.  Planning Board
      Appointment of David Dominick to the Planning Board.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to appoint David Dominick to 

      the vacancy on the Planning Board.  The vacancy was created by the resignation                   

      of Thomas Fogarty, and expires on December 31, 2015.  The motion was seconded    

      by Councilwoman Greene.

      VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman              

      Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

      Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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12. RECREATION DEPARTMENT: Hiring of Seasonal Employee
Commissioner of Parks & Recreation and Conservation Robert Petrillo has             requested the hiring of seasonal employee Michael Bogdon.  The season will              begin on May 29, 2014 until September 3, 2014.  Michael will be hired at the                    rate of $8.00/hour.  The salary is in the budget under account 7410-0100.
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the hiring of seasonal employee Michael Bogdon.  The motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman          Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
13. BUILDING AND GROUNDS: Purchase of Video System
Purchase of one (1) video system for security purposes for the Town Hall in the amount of $3,480.00 from D-Ben Security Systems Inc. to be funded from the Town Hall capital project account.

Breakdown:

(3) Exterior Cameras at West, North, South Entrance @ $395.00 each - Total: $1,185.00

(2) Interior Cameras (Town Clerk & Tax Collector) @ $285.00 each      - Total:    $570.00

(1) Power Supply 





         - Total:      $95.00

(1) 19” Monitor 






         - Total:    $145.00

(1) 16 Channel Video Recorder w/Off Site Viewing 

         - Total: $1,485.00







 GRAND TOTAL:      $3,480.00
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the purchase of one (1)                video system for the Town Hall.  The motion was seconded by Councilman                Ruggiero.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman          Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
14. JUSTICE COURT: Grant
In October, 2013, the Town Court had been awarded $10,418.98 from the 2013-2014 Justice Court Assistance Program Grant (JCAP).  Requesting to purchase the following   list of items from the awarded grant:

    Two-Draw File Cabinet for Court room 1

           

    $75.00
    Mobile File Cabinet for Judge Clarino’s Clerk



    $63.76

    Swivel Stool Chair for Judge Clarino’s window



  $151.51

    (10) Self Inking Town of Newburgh Court Custom Stamps    
            
  $499.50

    (2) Power-assisted Paper Pro Desktop Staplers


    $57.98

    Installation of Bullet Resistant Panels for the Bench Area in 
            $9,570.00
    each court room and under and between the cashier windows  

    in the lobby 






Total: $10,417.75

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the proposal from Clear Security Systems for this security upgrade.  The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman          Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
15.  ANNOUNCEMENTS
Councilman Woolsey
The Town of Newburgh’s Memorial Day parade will take place on Sunday, May 25, 2014.  
Ceremonies by the VFW and American Legion will begin at 10:00 a.m.  Lining up for the parade will be at 12:00 p.m.   There hasn’t been a Grand Marshall announced yet.  Come and cheer for all our veterans!

Councilwoman Greene
Happy Mother’s Day.  The Middlehope firehouse will be hosting a flower sale this Thursday, May 8 to Saturday, May 10th.
Councilman Ruggiero and Town Clerk Zarutskie
Thank Colden Park residents for joining us tonight and for taking care of the development.
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Engineer Jim Osborne  
Distributed Executive summary to the Town Board re: Gardnertown Commons Assoc. LLC: 50% Refund Permits in the amount of $10,094.00 for Sprinkler System, Permit, CO’s, Clubhouse and Full Refunds T-88 in the amount of $8,000.00 for Soil Erosion & Control and Landscape Fee.  If anyone should have any questions on the reports or findings, please see Jim.
16.  PUBLIC COMMENTS

             Chris Tighe of Colden Park wanted to say thank you to the many friends and neighbors 
for all of their contributions to Colden Park: Columns were built, curbs refaced and new 
footings placed for the sign.   All improvements were covered by the insurance money 
paid by the truck company which destroyed the original entrance.
      17.  POTENTIAL EXECUTIVE SESSION: Discussion of Litigation (Hassan Gray)


MOTION to go into executive session for the sole purpose of discussion litigation            (Gray) made by Councilwoman Greene at 7:51 p.m., seconded by Councilman  Ruggiero.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman          Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
MOTION to end executive session made by Councilwoman Greene at 9:35 p.m., seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman          Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Acting Supervisor Piaquadio stated that no action was taken during the executive 
session and no action is anticipated now.
MOTION to adjourn was made by Councilwoman Greene at 9:35 p.m., seconded                                          by Councilman Ruggiero.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman          Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
18.  ADJOURNMENT

Meeting adjourned at 9:35 p.m.





Respectfully submitted,

_______________________________  by   ______________​​​______________​​​__​​__

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
       Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk 
BJM – 5/7/14
